
From the Headmaster 

Issue Number 587 9th Feb 2018 

Dear Parents, 

 

Once again, we are delighted to receive a tremen-

dous crop of Creative Arts and Sports Scholarship 

Awards to Repton at 13+.  These were announced 

this week and a tally of 16 Scholarships and 21  

Exhibitions have been won.  

 

We extend our congratulations to all those nomi-

nated and to those who were successful in their 

specialist disciplines (Art, Design & Technology, 

Music, Drama and Sport). 
 
 

Creative Arts and Sports Scholarships to 

Repton 

Ajayi-Akinsulire Esther Drama Exhibition 

Allen Louis Music Scholarhip 

Barton-Smith Henry Drama Exhibition 

Clark Leila 
Art Scholarship & Music   

Tuition Award 

Colclough Alice 
Music Scholarship &             

DT Exhibition 

Davies Jenna 
Art Exhibition &                  

Music Tuition Award 

Diksa Rebecca 
Music Exhibition & Drama 

Exhibition 

Diksa Victoria Music Exhibition 

Fitzgerald Rory Sport Exhibition 

Flanagan Finn Sport Scholarship 

Fletcher George Sport Exhibition 

Geutjens Henry Sport Scholarship 

Groves William Sport Scholarship 

Hardwick Charlie Choral Exhibition 

Harris Alessandra Drama Scholarship 

Hidderley Archie Sport Exhibition 

Hobson Issy Music Tuition Award 

Jackson Miranda Sport Scholarship 

Jowett Phillippa Sport Exhibition 

Kelly Alice Sport Scholarship 

Leahy Liam Art Exhibition 

Mackinnon Nathan Sport Scholarship 

Marshall Katherine Art Exhibition 

McKay Jack DT Scholarship 

Ottwell Liberty Sport Exhibition 

Prince Megan 
Music Scholarship, Sport 

Exhibition & DT Exhibition 

Russell James DT Exhibition 

Russell Luke DT Scholarship 

Sookias Joe 
Sport Scholarship & Art 

Exhibition 

Waldock Harry Drama Exhibition 

Wedgwood Freya DT Scholarship 

Williamson Michael DT Exhibition 

Xue Yang Art Scholarship 



Sports News & Notices 

 

Team of the Week  

U11A Boys’ Hockey 

The U11A put in an imperious performance 

at Rugby School to be crowned Midlands 

IAPS Hockey champions. During the course 

of the day they won five and drew one of 

their six fixtures ensuring they won their 

group and the overall tournament in some 

style. 

They finished the day with a 2-0 triumph 

over RGS The Grange Worcester, which en-

sured they will be travelling down to Kent 

next month for the National finals and they 

became the first group of players in       

Foremarke history to qualify for both the 

football and hockey national finals in the 

same year. 
A fantastic effort from all 10 players whose 

behaviour was also impeccable.  IC 

 

Follow all the lastet Foremarke 

Spor t  news on tw i t ter , 

@ForemarkeSport  

 

 

HOUSE SWIMMING GALA  

WEDNESDAY 21st FEBRUARY 

REPTON POOL 2.15pm - 4.00pm  

We are looking forward to the annual Foremarke 

House Swimming Gala for Years 5-8. All boys and 

girls who are selected to take part will know 

which events they are in. Team sheets will be 

posted on the swim board outside near The 

Quad and will go live on the sports web site dur-

ing half term. 

Coaches will take all swimmers to Repton for a 

2.15 -2.30pm start.  

Parking for the event is available by the Astro 

pitches and will be tight therefore it may be pru-

dent to park in the  village and walk down to the 

pool. There is limited seating so please arrive 

early. Unfortunately, we are unable to  provide 

refreshments on this occasion.  

After the gala all day pupils should be collected 

from the Old Gym (by the Swimming Pool com-

plex - PE staff will be on hand to direct) at      

approximately 3.45/4pm. Children must de-reg 

with Heads of House.  

SWIMMERS: Bring with you your swim-

suit, goggles, house/white T-shirt and two 

towels. Normal school uniform required 

for the day. 

Many thanks in advance for all your support 

Mrs Mansfield  
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2018 FOREMARKE YOUNG MUSICIAN OF THE YEAR COMPETITION 

Congratulations to the String and Woodwind Finalists 

 

Music School News & Notices 

 

 

 

Friday 2nd March, Pro Corda 

Any string players interested in Pro Corda cours-

es please take a look at the website.  

 

www.procorda.com  

 

The team are vising Foremarke on Friday 2nd 

March. Auditions can take place here at school 

but applications do need to be made online. 

Please let Mrs Bloor know if you decide to book 

an audition. Thank you.  

Calling All String Players  

2018 FOREMARKE YOUNG MUSICIAN 

OF THE YEAR COMPETITIONS  

THE CHARLES JENNENS MUSIC SCHOOL, 

FOREMARKE HALL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Tuesday 27th February: Brass  

4:15pm to 5pm. Intermediate Category. 

5pm to 6pm. Advanced Category  

 

All dates and details are in the 

school calendar.   

 

We are pleased to announce the results of audi-

tions for national orchestras and choirs – with 

huge congratulations to all! 
 

NATIONAL CHILDREN’S ORCHESTRA 

OF GREAT BRITAIN 

 

Under 13 Orchestra 

Megan Prince [Oboe] 

Alice Colclough [Double Bass] 
 

Under 13 Associate Regional Orchestra  

Victoria Diksa [Double Bass] 

 

Under 12 Orchestra 

Sophia Middleton [Cello] 

 

Under 12 Associate Regional Orchestra  

Harriet Harte [Viola] 

 

NATIONAL CHILDREN’S CHAMBER  

ORCHESTRA 

 

Alice Colclough – Double Bass 

 

NATIONAL CHILDREN’S CHOIR 

 

Charlie Hardwick 

Hatti Harman 

 

NATIONAL MUSICAL SUCCESSES 

N’Sira, Harp. 

Intermediate 

Rebecca, Violin. 

Advanced 

Charlie, Saxophone  

Intermediate 

Freya, Flute. 

Advanced 



Pre-Prep News and Notices 

Notices 

 

Thursday 1st March – World Book Day.   

Children may come dressed as a book character.  

Children are encouraged to bring in the book 

containing that character or bring in one of their 

favourite books. Please see further notes on 

World Book Day included in this Flyer. 

 

Well done to Year One for a fantastic Musical 

Assembly this week.  All the children performed 

brilliantly! 

 

We hope you all have a lovely half term. 

Learning Objectives 

Reception 

Literacy 

To learn how to form ‘Robot Arm’ letters - 

r,b,n,h,m,k,p 

Mathematics  

To revisit numeral formation to twenty. 

 

Year One 

English 

To write a letter to Immi, an Inuit. 

To introduce the digraph ‘ee.’ 

Mathematics 

To compare two or more weights by direct com-

parison. 

To measure weights using uniform non-standard 

units. 

 

Year Two 

English 

To write poetry using descriptive vocabulary. 

Mathematics 
To add amounts of money and solve problems 

involving money. 

Pancake Race in Pre-Prep 

Great excitement was felt across the Pre-Prep 

this Tuesday as the opportunity for a pancake 

race was taken before next week’s Shrove Tues-

day.  Go to 

the latest 

news on the 

school web 

site for the full 

story.   

“Working Hard” A Golden Rule 

Golden Leaves are awarded to children who follow the 

'Golden Rules' particularly well. Congratulations to:-                                                                       

Nursery Reception 

Evelyn Kerr Henry Miller 

Jacob Hailey Kuba Dawson 

Harry Attwater Harrison Millward 

 Felix Hill 

Year 1 Year 2  

Gracie Carrington Charlotte Edwards 

Eli Graves Euan Mackenzie 

Lara Badial Sophia Tasker 

Jasper Haseldine Albert Allsop 

 
PLAYTIME STARS AWARD 

Year One 

Uniform Reminder 

 

The school uniform is worn from Nursery 

through to Year 8.  Please ensure that your child 

is wearing full school uniform and that all items 

comply fully with school clothing list  This in-

cludes hats, scarves, gloves, coats, shoes and hair 

bobbles/bands.  Please ensure that hair length/

cuts also abide by the school policy. Please also 

ensure that all items are named. 

If you are unsure of anything regarding the school 

uniform, please do ask for a copy of the uniform 

list or speak to me, and I will be happy to clarify 

things.  The School Shop at Repton can help with 

any queries regarding uniform.  The Stock Ex-
change at Foremarke Hall is also somewhere you 

can purchase school uniform items. Your support 

on this matter is very much appreciated. 

Miss Cavill 



LOST PROPERTY 

Oliver Way (4B) – named mouthguard 

Peggy Ascott (3C) – named activity 

tracker with pink strap.  

Lower School News and Notices 

Year 3 Maths  

In Maths Year 3 have been working on capacity. 

The children were given several different every-

day containers. They had to estimate whether 

they held less than a litre, a litre or more than a 

litre. They then set about pouring the water into 

an appropriate-

ly sized meas-

uring jug and 

carefully read-

ing the scales. 

We had some 

surprising re-

sults and some 

o v e r f l o w s 

w h e n  t h e 

wrong size jug 

was selected! 

Year 3 Science 

Year 3 have been learning about the properties of 

different materials. This week the focus was on 

‘Absorbency’ and the children carried out an in-

vestigation to see which type of paper towel was 

the most absorbent. They tested kitchen roll, toi-

let tissue and the paper towels which they use in 

the changing rooms; each group found the kitch-

en roll to be the most absorbent. 

World Book Day 

This year the whole school is celebrating World 

Book Day on 1st March. Please do come to school 

dressed up as your favourite book character. The 

half term holiday is the perfect time to think 

about your costume.  Please remember that hair 

dye and face paint are not permitted. Thank you.  

4B Lunchtime Concert 

The first of our lunchtime concerts took place on 

Wednesday when 4B performed wonderfully for 

the rest of Lower School and for many parents. 

We look forward to the other concerts which 

take place over the coming months. The next one 

is 4O on 21st February. 



Boarding News and Notices 

NOTICES 

 

Boarding Parent-Teacher meeting. 

Friday 9th Feb. 4.15pm to 5.30pm, Sports Hall. 

We hope you like our display of all the things we 

have been doing so far this term!  

Boarding Families’ camping event 

This will take place from Saturday 23rd June- Sun-

day 24th June. We know many of you are keen to 

put the date in your diaries early. 

 

Boarder of the Week 

Charles 

NEWS 

 

Francis boys enjoy ‘wind down Wednesdays’.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For his excellent hockey performances and for 

being an excellent boarder all round in Bur-

dett. JH 

NEWS 

Our Russian Boarders celebrated Maslentisa at 

Repton this week, visit foremarke.org.uk/news 

for the full story.  

 



Last Friday I gave an assembly on plastic and how 

we have grown so used to its convenience. I hope 

your children told you some of the shocking sta-

tistics: a plastic bottle of water will take 450 years 

to break down, and in the UK 27,000 bottles  are 

bought every minute. That’s over 38 million every 

day.  

I hope that some of you will try to make a few 

changes – here are some ideas: 

 

Six changes you can make straight away: 

 

 Refuse the straw – straws suck! 

 Use your own refillable container for water 

or Starbucks/Costa – it saves you money 

too. Pupils can make sure they bring in their 

own bottle for matches 

 Don’t buy vegetables and fruit that are in 

packaging – buy loose 

 Only paper and poo go down the loo 

 Refuse the plastic bags – get a turtle bag 

www.turtlebags.co.uk 

 Pick up litter  or organise a community litter

-pick 

 

Other changes you could consider: 

 Get milk delivered in glass bottles. Fruit 

juice too. You can use an app to order 

 Use a butter dish instead of spreadable but-

ter Write to your MP or local supermarket 

asking for a return deposit scheme for plas-

tic bottles 

 Buy bamboo toothbrushes and wooden hair 

brushes  

 Don’t use wipes for cleaning or make-up.  

 

I have three turtle bags to give away to the first 

three pupils who come and tell me about a      

significant change that they have made, for       

example,  they organised a litter pick, they 

swapped to a milkman delivery, every member of 

the family bought a re-usable water container or 

coffee cup etc. 

I look forward to hearing about these changes. 

 

Mrs Coombs 

Competition  

 

Parent-Teacher Meeting - Year  5, 

Year 6 and Year 8 

The following Parent-Teacher meetings are 

scheduled to take place after half term.  

 

Year 5 (day) 

  

Thursday 

22nd    

February 

  

6.30pm

—8.30pm 

  

Sports 

Hall 

 

Year 6 (day) 

  

Tuesday 

6th March 

  

6.30pm

—8.30pm 

  

Sports 

Hall 

 

Year 8 (day) 

  

Monday 

26th    

February 

  

6.30pm

—8.30pm 

  

Sports 

Hall 

Year 5 parents will find an invitation letter in 

their end of term envelopes which contains an 

RSVP to the school office. 

We hope that these meetings will provide you 

with an opportunity to discuss all aspects of 

your child’s progress this term and we are very 

much looking forward to seeing as many parents 

as possible.  Should you have any concerns at 

this stage, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Samantha Krbacevic 

Assessment and Reporting Coordinator 

skrbacevic@foremarke.org.uk 

LOST PROPERTY 

 

Luca Stanojevic (7IC) one 

goalie glove bright orange 

named.   

 

Joshua Hepworth (7IC) has 

lost his named school coat.  
 

Joshua Parish (6NW) has lost his string bag con-

taining a full tracksuit, white socks and white 

trainers – all items named.  Please check at home.  
Thank you.  

http://www.turtlebags.co.uk
mailto:skrbacevic@foremarke.org.uk


 

 

 

3C Elsa Iorio English 

  Ralph Marston English 

  Theo Taylor English 

3M Aaron Ari-Kainth Science 

  Zuzia Dawson Science 

  Heidi Ingleston-Orme Science 

  Bertie Latham-Boal Science 

  Benjamin Lines Science 

  Jaymie Smith Science 

3F Molly Brailsford English 

  Amelie Lubega English 

  Alex Marriott Maths 

4B Maisie Allsop Science 

  Emily Collins English 

  Brady Eardley Maths 

  Kayla Gabriel English 

  Barnaby Morley History 

  Francesca Nowacki Maths 

  Lawrence Roberts English 

  George Tidy English 

4H Tess Gowar Science 

  Nya Grant Maths 

  Felix Merlin History 

  Sophie Pascoe Maths 

  Daisy White English 

4O Hannah Casey English, History 

  Olivia Clancy Maths, Science 

  Rafi Cooper Science 

  Zara Evans English, Science 

  Mary Heaton English 

Academic Stars 
Miss Bushby has seen some fantastic work 

over the last week and is pleased to           
announce the following Academic Stars! 

 

 

 

 

4O Elodie Heusler English 

  Arun Mattu History 

  Tahir Mohammed English 

  Alfie Pitts English 

  Jack Prince English 

  Isabella Thompstone English 

5ES Ben Parkin Science, French 

  Charles Hill French 

  Darcy Shaw Science x 2, French 

  Martha Wong Science, RS 

5JC Greg Morris History 

6RN Gil Grace  English x 2, Maths, 

Geography 

  Ben Hidderley Maths 

  Jacob Ingleston-Orme French,                 

Geography 

6NW Ludi Iorio RS 

6AE Niamh Leahy Maths 

  Sophie Steele RS 

7IC Joshua Hepworth Classical Studies 

  Kseniia Yakutina Maths 

7FL Freya Bruno Maths, Geography 

  Kyrylo Kondrenko Maths, Classical Studies 

7KC Ramani Mattu Maths 

  Sam Parkin Classical Studies 

  Angel Shen Maths 

  Polly Sisson Maths, Classical Studies 

7GW Rufus Coulborn French, RS, Latin 

7JD Maggie Brown English, Geography x 2, 

Classical Studies 

  Artem Malyshev Maths 

  Alice Marriott Science x 2, Geography, 

Art 

  Charlotte Tidy Latin 

7PR Elisabeth Fraser English, Science, French 

  Hatti Harman Geography 

8SD Gabriel Fong English 

8RA Archie Hidderley Latin 



DANGEROUS KIDS:  

There are spaces available this year for Danger-

ous Kidz.  Places fill up extremely quickly for 

this course and numbers are limited but, at pre-

sent, there are spaces available for the 2018 

week. If you are interested please contact Mr 

Clarkson on iclarkson@foremarke.org.uk 

to check availability. 

We shall be celebrating World Book Day on 

Thursday 1st March throughout the school, when 

the children are invited to come into school as a 

character from their favourite novel.   

We want to encourage the children to be in-

ventive rather than spending lots of money buy-

ing an outfit, as the focus should be on them 

thinking about books rather than a costly dress-

ing up costume.  They should be ready to explain 

who they are, which novel they appear in and 

why they like them.   

We are also running a competition for the best 

alternative front book cover. Their A4 design can 

be handed to Mrs Kelly after half term and the 

winner will be announced on World Book Day. 
You can find a range of costumes, props, and 

how-to-videos at www.bookaid.org/world-book-

day-dressup.  You can also make a donation to-

wards sending books to thousands of communi-

ties where people have few or no books to read 

on the www.bookaid.org/world -book-day web-

site. 

mailto:iclarkson@foremarke.org.uk
http://www.bookaid.org/world-book-day-dressup
http://www.bookaid.org/world-book-day-dressup


Clean Hit Cricket ‘pop up cricket shop’ 

Friday 23rd March at Foremarke Hall 

12:30pm onwards in the Sports Hall. 

2018 range of equipment including Gray Nicolls, Kookabur-

ra, Gunn & Moore,  

Masuri, Shrey and Salix 

Foremarke coach and Repton Director of Cricket,  

Howard Dytham, and his company Clean Hit are again team-
ing up with the school to bring you top quality cricket kit for 

this season. 

We look forward to seeing you on Friday 23
rd

 March or for more information please 
contact Clean Hit Cricket at: 

 Mobile – 07771 718998 

Email: - sales@cleanhitcricket.co.uk 
 

mailto:sales@cleanhitcricket.co.uk

